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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

 For Emergencies please call 999 

 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in June and July but won’t now meet for a scheduled 
meeting during August as it has a summer recess period.  If any 
essential planning applications are received, then a separate planning 
meeting will be called, otherwise the Council will then meet again in 
September 2024.  
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
Various consultations and representations have been received on line 
and at the meetings from the various solar farms and energy park 
developments which are ongoing around the Stallingborough area. 
 
The vacant allotment has been taken but if you are interested in any 
future vacancies which might occur, then contact us to get your name 
on the waiting list. 
 
The Council has now had its internal audit and will be sending all the 
information through now to its external auditors as required. 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance 
of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons 
to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce 
crime and anti-social behaviour in the area which we all live and 
work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our pa-
trols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the 
police should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local 
officers, town, or parish councillors or through the One Voice com-
mittee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingbor-
ough ward are:       

                                                                                                                     
PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk                       
PC 1645 Kris Collins kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk                          
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside. po-
lice.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk
mailto:kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
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Stallingborough Report for June 2024 

The last report received was for June2024 

Crime      

Residential Burglary:                                                                                                             
Overnight 21st & 22nd May, a detached garage at a property on Station 
Road, Stallingborough was broken into. Numerous items were stolen 
including a motorbike, which was found burnt out nearby.  

Around 4.30pm on 5th May, a male walked into the Stallingborough 
Grange Hotel reception. The male entered the ‘staff only’ reception 
office. The male stole cash which had been left on the desk, and looked 
into drawers, before leaving the hotel.                                                                                      
Overnight 9th & 10th May, a tractor and grain store at a farmyard on Riby 
Road, Stallingborough was entered. Diesel was stolen from the tank.    

 

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday           Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   09.00 - 1500 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 11th September 2024 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 9th October 2024 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 
 

          clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 

Chairman: 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Vice-Chair: 
Cllr. Julie Hoyes (Vice-Chair)       
 cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Members: 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts   cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com   
Cllr. Kyle Hewis  cllrkhewis@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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The next issue for the Newsletter will be for 

October/November 2024—articles and items in to 

us by Friday 13th September 2024 please and no 

later, so we can include them in the next edition. 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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 Needless to say, that along with everybody else the part-

nership is hoping that a change of government will bring about 

transport improvements to the region- (the new Rail Minister has 

experience of the industry) 

The proposed station murals project mentioned in the last issue 

to be produced by the Grimsby based organisation, “The Big Pic-

ture”, is under way and various youth groups will be approached 

to take part. 

I was hoping to include the QR code link to the walks item on the 

BCCRP website in this issue of the Newsletter but there seems to 

be some technical problems so here’s hoping it can be sorted for 

next time! 

                                   

 cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Glass Bottles on the Playing Fields 

Please do not take glass bottles onto the playing fields or the 

playground.  We are getting a large number of discarded glass 

bottles which present a serious risk to people using the park.  

Please dispose of any glass correctly in your recycle bins which 

are provided for every home. 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

    Bingo    evenings 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Kids Dance   afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 
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AFTER 

Before After 

19 



18 7 

AFTER 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts 
2 Clarkson Drive, Stallingborough 
Tel—07972-495830 
 

Please note that Ward Councillor Surgeries are now being held  

on the first Saturday of each month between 11 am and 12 noon 

at Immingham Civic Centre.  No appointment needed, just go 

along with issues for your 3 Ward Cllrs. 

Please note also that Ward Funding for village groups and 

organisations is available from your Ward Cllrs.  Please email 

them directly for further details. 
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 Hello Everyone, 

Another two months have flown by – where is the year 

going? 

 

We were entertained to a very interesting talk by Emma 

Lingard in June.  Emma showed slides of Grimsby Market 

and the Bull Ring and talked about the changes that have 

taken place in the Top Town area of Grimsby over the 

years.  It was amazing how many of the old shops some 

of us could remember! 

 

As we could not meet at the Village Hall in July due to the 

General Election, Orchard Barn kindly hosted our 

meeting.  We experienced Tai Chi Qi Gong led by Emma 

Bailey of Great Oak Therapies.  These are ancient Chinese 

practices involving breathing, movements, postures and 

meditation and we all had an enjoyable time. 

 

We are looking forward to our Summer Supper on 

Thursday 1st August where we will enjoy lots of food, 

drink and talking!  We are asking everyone to bring a 

photo of their younger self for a chance to guess “Who’s 

Who”.   

 

On 5 September, Dr Nicola Crewe from Lincoln University 

will talk to us about “Environmental Evidence”.  Dr Nicola 

is a very interesting and knowledgeable speaker and we 

are looking forward to seeing her again. 
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In the Garden 

A Photograph (any) subject not exceeding 10”x8”/26cmx20cm  

 

Children’s Photography  

A  photograph of your choice. 

 

Childrens Section  

6 years and under 

A Lego Model 

Something you have made. (any subject) 

A picture in Crayon, Felt Pens or Paint. 

 

7-11years. 

A Lego Model 

Something you have made (any subject) 

A piece of Artwork – Using  Paints, Collage Pencil Art Pens etc. 

 

12-16 years 

Something you have made (any subject) 

 

Marion Moorcroft. 
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PRODUCE SHOW 
This year’s show will be held on September 7th 2024, I hope you 
will all be able to find a class to enter. It is an open show for all 
villagers, friends and relatives. Last year we had lots of entries, 
hopefully more this year. We will be delivering the full schedule in 
August but these are the classes that need preparation :- 

 

Handicraft Section. 

Piece of Embroidery or cross stitch (any medium) 

An item in Patchwork 

A Greeting Card. (any medium) 

A Knitted item 

A Crochet item 

An item Hand or Machine Sewn 

Any other handicraft Not included in the above classes. 

 

Craft Section  

A Piece if Art (any medium) 

Something new from something old. 

Any other Craft. 

 

Photography Section 

An Animal, Insect or a Bird 

A Celebration 
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On Thursday 3 October, Voice Over Artist Liz Drury is coming to 

talk to us about her career.  We are holding our Annual Harvest 

Supper on Thursday 17 October and this year it is a “Who Dun-

nit?”.  Further information will be available shortly. 

 

We meet at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall on the first Thursday of 

every month (except January and May).  Any ladies wishing to see 

what WI is about will be made most welcome. 

 

Please contact Jenny Short (our President) if you have any ques-

tions or require information about WI and she will help you. 

 

Best Wishes 

Christine Cross 

(on behalf of Jenny Short – 01472 882136) 

 

If you have an article for the next Newsletter which 

might be of interest to other residents—or are having 

an event which you would like to advertise—then do 

please submit a piece for the next edition. 

Just send it through to  

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CHURCH NEWS –  

ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

The joint service we held on the 30th June was very well 
attended, we had most of the churches in the group 
represented. 

We are on a rota with the other four Festival Churches, so we 
should have a service every 5th month on the 4th Sunday at 
11am. We have been promised 6 clergy led services a year so 
hopefully we will be celebrating Harvest Festival and the usual 
services at Christmas. 

We are waiting for the results of the quinquennial survey and 
have applied for permission to put a new roof on the boiler 
house. The electrical check has been done and passed, and the 
fire extinguishers are serviced. Norman and Philip are looking 
into the possibility of becoming an eco church. There are 3 
awards for this bronze, silver and gold. We have almost reached 
the bronze this is to do with the nature in the churchyard. These 
awards also mean we are more likely to get grants for projects 
such as trying to install a toilet at the church. 

 

We welcome any enquiries for baptisms, weddings and funerals. 

 

Please contact the Churchwarden  

Marion Moorcroft  - Tel 01472 885072. 

Assistant Warden 

Norman Coffey  - Tel 01472 280587. 
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Double Parking 

Can residents please remember to park responsibly over the 

next few weeks and not to double park.  We need to allow 

room for large farm machinery to be able to have access 

through the Village with combines and tractors needing access 

at harvest time.  So if everyone can park considerately along the 

main access roads for the next few weeks/

couple of months please! 

Stallingborough Village Litter Picker: 

Some of you may have seen our newly appointed Litter Picker 

in the Village.    This is a post initiated by the Parish Council and 

is a litter picker working a few hours each week only in 

Stallingborough and paid for by the Parish Council from its 

annual budget. 

The person carrying out the role wears a hi-viz vest and has all 

the necessary equipment supplied by the Council.   Feedback 

so far has been very positive and if anyone has any particular 

areas which become very littered, please let us know and we 

can ask our staff member to litter pick at that location. 

The Parish Council does have a rota and is trying to ensure all 

of the village is covered by our litter picker 

over a 4/5 week rota. 


